Minutes 

MARKLEEVILLE PUBLIC UTILITY DISTRICT
SPECIAL TELECONFERENCE CALL MEETING

P.O. Box 222  
Markleeville, CA. 96120
9:00am April 14th, 2020
I. Call to Order – The meeting of the Markleeville Public Utility District was called to order at 9am.  
Present
Nick Hartzell

MPUD Chairman
Robert Twiss

MPUD Director 
John Super


MPUD Director

Wanda Super

MPUD Director

Robert Williams

MPUD Operator

Dave Harden

MPUD Engineer 
Kimra McAfee

Alpine Watershed Group (AWG) Executive Director

Lloyd Van Doren

Interested Citizen

Absent
Marsha Bennett

MPUD Director
II. Report from ad hoc committee
Hartzell and J. Super spoke with Andrew Ramos, MPUD Attorney, regarding  a conflict of interest issue. It was determined that Dave Harden resigned his position as District's Interim General Manager on March 12, 2020 and is working as District's Engineer. The District will soon award a contract to perform work funded by a Grant. It was determined that Mr. Harden has not participated in discussions with the Board or staff about how the District may award the grant funded work or weather that work should be awarded to Bennett or another consultant. To ensure that there continues to be no actual or apparent financial conflict of interest between Harden's role as former Interim General Manager and District Engineer, Harden must recues himself from, and not advise the District on how this work should be procured.
III. Hiring of General Manager
Lloyd Van Doren expressed his interest in the position. J. Super expressed that Mr. Van Doren has an Engineers license and has performed work in other sewer systems in California. J. Super stated that  a few responsibilities associated with this position are establishing  policies, lead staff, allocate resources, delegate responsibility, authorize outside contractors to perform services, and serve as public information officer.


Motion to hire Lloyd Van Doren as MPUD's General Manager.

Motion: John Super


Second: Wanda Super

All ayes. Motion carried.
Motion to pay General Manager $50 per hour during the probation period. Pay schedule will be reviewed at the next Board of Directors meeting.

Motion: John Super


Second: Robert Twiss

All ayes. Motion carried.
IV. Task Order proposal from Engineer
Motion to approve Task Order No. 6

Motion: John Super

Second: Robert Twiss

All ayes. Motion carried.
V. Selection of consultant to perform the Planning Grant
MPUD received a Planning Grant from the State Water Resources Control Board. 
McAfee stated that their Restoration Grant has been funded and is hoping that the estimated timelines coincide with MPUD's grant.

The Board deliberated options on hiring a consultant to perform the Planning Grant.
Motion to hire Bennett Engineering Firm to perform the Planning Grant. Scope and fee schedule to be presented to Board. Board Chair will sign all Task Orders associated with the planning grant.
Motion: John Super


Second: Wanda Super

All ayes. Motion carried.
VI. Adjournment – 
If Executive Order by Governor Newsom allows;

Motion to hold the next meeting in person and outside at the Library Park at 1pm and everyone to bring their own chair.

Motion: Wanda Super

Second: John Super

All ayes. Motion carried.
There being no further business the meeting adjourned at 10:30 am. 
The next Board of Directors Meeting is set for June 11th, 2020.

Motion to adjourn.

Motion: Nick Hartzell

Second: Wanda Super
All ayes. Motion carried.
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